
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

The Magnolia Wet Weather Storage Facility is back online, 
restoration wrapping up 

King County’s project in Magnolia is coming to a close. The 
County’s contractor conducted inspections of the newly 
installed pipe as King County’s Operations crews prepared the 
storage facility and associated equipment for operations. The 
plug preventing flows from entering the pipe was removed in 
late December 2018 and the pipe is ready to take flows during 
large storms. King County Operations will monitor operations 
of the facility and inspect the pipe again after the rainy season.    

King County’s geotechnical consultant has concluded survey 
work on West Galer Street, and restoration has begun. We 
appreciate the community’s patience as the contractor put in 
additional wells for underground surveying. No additional 
work, aside from restoration, is expected at this time. 

The project team will provide an update on progress to date to 
the Magnolia Community Council at their regularly scheduled 
Board Meeting on Tuesday, January 15. 

Please read below for more information about remaining 
activities at each site area. 
 

 
Restoration at Smith Cove Park 
 
Major restoration of the athletic field is now complete. The 
contractor expects to remove fencing this month, now that 
grass is established. 
 

 
Restoration at 32nd Avenue West 
 
King County’s contractor is working with Seattle Parks and 
Recreation to finalize restoration plans for areas of Magnolia 
Park by the construction site. Final restoration on 32nd 
Avenue West is expected to take place in early 2019.  
  

The Magnolia Wet Weather Storage 
Facility in Smith Cove Park.  

January 15, 2019 

Grass is getting established on the athletic 
fields in Smith Cove Park  

Restoration on 32nd Avenue West. 



Call: Monica Van der Vieren at 206-477-5502 
Email: monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov 
Search: “Magnolia storage” at kingcounty.gov 

Follow: @KingCountyWTD on Twitter 
 

Alternative formats available: 206-477-5371 or TTY relay: 711 

We do not anticipate traffic impacts from the remaining construction work, but we will keep you up to 
date if anything changes. 
 

 
West Galer Street 
 
King County’s geotechnical consultant completed geophysical surveys using monitoring equipment 
installed on West Galer Street. At this time, additional work on Galer is not anticipated aside from 
restoration. Restoration of the right-of-way will be completed according to City of Seattle 
requirements. We will notify the community of work and any traffic impacts. 
 

 
What you can expect:  
 

• Work hours: The contractor will perform work in regular construction hours from 7 a.m. until 5 
p.m. 

• Traffic flow past the work site will be maintained. Watch for flaggers and please drive slowly to 
protect crews, other drivers and pedestrians. 
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